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Stanton-upon-Hine Heath Parish Council 
 

Minutes of a Meeting of Stanton-upon-Hine Heath Parish Council held on Tuesday,  
7th March 2017 at 7.30 p.m. in the Stanton Village Hall, Booley Lane, Stanton.  
 

PRESENT: Cllr’s Simon Chapple, Claire Crackett, Douglas Dee, Nuria Gray,   
  Greg Shaw and Charles Warren.  
     

Also in attendance Shropshire Cllr Karen Calder, two representatives from RAF Shawbury, 
one member of the public and the Parish Clerk. 

In the Chair: Cllr Nuria Gray 

   Action 

019.17.C Apologies for Absence 

 

An apology for absence had been received Cllr Ashley Orme (working 
away). 
 

 

 

020.17.C Disclosable Pecuniary Interests 

 

Resolved: to note that no Disclosable Pecuniary Interests were 
received on any item included on the agenda in accordance with 
Sections 50-52, Local Government Act 2000 and The Local Authorities 
(Model Code of Conduct) (England) Act 2001. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

021.17.C Public Participation 
 
Mike Cauchi expressed concern that flooding was now occurring 
outside his property and down his entrance to his garage following BT 
fitting a new Fibre optic box on the grass verge adjacent to Mill House. 
BT vehicles had also cut up the grass verge in this area. 
 
RESOLVED to note that with no other members of the public present to 
question the Council on local issues, therefore the Council moved on to 
the next item of business at 7.35 p.m. 
 

 
 

Parish Clerk 
 
 
 
 

022.17.C Urgent Items 

 

There were no urgent items relating to financial or health and safety 
issues that had been brought to the attention of the Chairman. 
 

 

 

023.17.C Minutes 

 

Proposed: Cllr Nuria Gray 

Seconded: Cllr Simon Chapple  
 
Resolved: that the minutes of the meeting of the Full Council 
 held on Tuesday 10th January 2017, having been 
 previously circulated be confirmed as a correct record 
 and be signed by the Chairman. 

 

 

 

 

 

Chairman 
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 Action 
024.17.C
 
  

RAF Shawbury 
 
Sqn Ldr Mark Jones introduced Flt Lt Charlie Gawne who would now be 
representing RAF Shawbury at future meetings. 
 
Mark presented the parish council with a cheque for £200 as a grant 
from a recent moto cycle rider awareness day. Cllr’s thanked Mark for 
this and agreed this would go towards a future community engagement 
project. 
 
Mark then went through the programme of events planned for this year. 
He added that Group Captain Chuck Norris would be taking over 
control of the station in May. 
 
Mark and Charlie then left the meeting. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

025.17.C Highway Matters 

Cllr’s expressed concern over a number of outstanding issues that had 
still not been resolved. These included; Yew Tree Villa flooding is still 
the same, at times completely across the road. Shropshire Council 
(SC) stated back in November 2016 that this area was assessed by 
their drainage team. What action do they intend to take. ?? 

SC also stated back in November that their technician will inspect the 
worn out double white lines on the A53 from the Blakeley/High Hatton 
cross roads to the junction for Ellerdine. We hope that SC will not face 
a vicarious liability claim for any fatal accident along this stretch of road 
due to these lines not being visible. 

Cllr Greg Shaw reported that the gully in High Hatton by the notice 
board just by the junction to the new development has still not been 
attended to and now residents are expressing concern over foul 
sewerage smell from this. 

Also the finger post at the ‘T’ junction in Stanton as you approach the 
village from Moreton Corbet, which Shropshire Council recently 
repaired, has now been damaged again and overhanging the highway. 

Additional reports included flooding outside Mill House, as reported 
under the public participation, Cllr Simon Chapple reported that the 
‘Give Way’ sign as you approach the A53 from the Blakeley direction is 
pointing in the wrong direction. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parish Clerk 
 
 
 
 

Parish Clerk 
 
 
 
 

Parish Clerk 
 
 
 

Parish Clerk 
 
 
 

Parish Clerk 
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026.17.C
 
 
  

 
Finance 

 

026.17.01 Accounts for payment 
 
100081 E Davies, Salary & Expenses £281.38 
100082 Post Office Ltd, PAYE   £70.34 
100083 Peter Acs, Web Hosting  £75.00 
100084 Scottish Power, Energy  £64.01 
100085 Eon, Street Lighting Repairs £171.62 
100086 Stanton Village Hall, Room Hire £234.00 
   
Proposed: Cllr Claire Crackett 
Seconded: Cllr Nuria Gray 
 
Resolved: that the above payment be authorized. 
 

Action 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parish Clerk 

027.17.C Planning  
 
027.17.1 Current Planning Applications 
 
There were none. Cllr Greg Shaw reported on a variation condition for 
car parking at Hatton Barns. 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
027.17.2 Schedule of additional planning applications 
 
There were no additional planning applications received after the date 
of publication of this agenda due to response time frames set by 
Shropshire Council. 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
027.17.3 Schedule of planning decisions 
 
Cllr’s noted the following; 
 
Planning Decisions published on 10/02/2017 relating to parish of: Stanton Upon Hine 
Heath  
 
Reference: 16/04297/FUL (validated: 23/09/2016)  
Address: High Hatton Village Hall, High Hatton, Shrewsbury, 
Shropshire  
Proposal: Conversion of redundant social club to a residential dwelling 
house  
Decision: Grant Permission 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

028.17.C Shropshire Association of Local Councils (SALC) 
 
Members noted various correspondence received from the County 
Secretary since the last meeting and previously circulated by Cllr Claire 
Crackett and the Parish Clerk. 

 
 
 
 
 



 387 C. MARCH.17 
 

Stanton/Minutes/Minutes 070317 
 

Signed: ………………………… 

 

Action 
029.17.C Environmental Maintenance Grant 

 
The Parish Clerk reported that Shropshire Council will consider 
applications for the coming 2017/18 financial year. 
 
Proposed: Cllr Charles Warren 

Seconded: Cllr Greg Shaw 
 
Resolved: that the parish council apply for this grant as in  
   previous years for £1800. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parish Clerk 

030.17.C
  

Neighbourhood Watch 
 
Cllr Charles issued a warning of leaving your doors open when working 
in your garden. There was also concern over the increase in ‘On-Line’ 
fraud. 
 

 

031.17.C Community LED Planning 
 
Cllr Claire Crackett reported that she was now drafting out the public 
questionnaire for the meeting on the 15th March. 

 
 

Cllr Claire 
Crackett 

 
032.17.C Street Lighting 

 
There were no reported faults to any of the street lights. 
 

 
 
 
 

033.17.C Community Website 
 
Members discussed the recent issues of security of this site. Agreed 
that now all users will be issued with new user name and passwords.  
 

 

 

Peter Acs 

034.17.C Communications/Correspondence 
 
Members noted correspondence received since the last meeting. 
 
Shropshire Cllr Karen Calder reported on the concern many small 
businesses in Shropshire had with the proposed increase in business 
rates. She added that Shropshire Council had now appointed a new 
Economic Development Director. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

035.17.C Exchange of Information 
 
Cllr Greg Shaw said his daughter had suggested they carry out a litter 
pick in High Hatton. Cllr Charles Warren said this was done in Stanton 
some years ago and felt this could be again combined between the two 
villages subject to getting volunteers and the necessary equipment 
from Shropshire Council. This would be advertised in the village 
magazine. 
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Subject to room availability at Stanton Village Hall a proposed date of 
Saturday 8th April was suggested between 2 and 4 pm. Sue Young 
who previously organized such an event would be contacted for any 
help should could give 
 

Action 
 

Parish Clerk 
 

036.17.C Local Elections 4th May 2017 
 
The Parish Clerk gave an update on the schedule of relevant dates for 
the local elections on the 4th May 2017. 
 

 

037.17.C Date of Next Meeting(s)  

  
Agreed that the following meetings would be; 
 
Annual Parish Meeting 25th April and the Annual Meeting and next Full 
Council meeting on the 9th May 2017. 
 
 
There being no further business, the Chairman declared the meeting 
closed at 20.50 p.m. 
 

Signed ……………………………… Date …………………. 

 
 
 

Parish Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chairman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


